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Trade Union of the European Institutions




Brussels, 6 January 2005
FREE PUBLIC TRANSPORT BETWEEN WORK AND HOME: WHAT IS THE COMMISSION DOING ABOUT IT?

As part of the sustainable transport policy, the Belgian government has given over 100,000 free railway passes to its federal civil servants, to employees of public enterprises, and to employees of more than 500 private enterprises. Isn’t it about time the Commission implemented its own recommendations on sustainable transport and development, and applied a progressive policy in respect of its own officials? Isn’t it about time that officials and some agents were granted certain benefits that are available to others, given that they have to put up with the same inconveniences and problems – and, as far as transport  is concerned, given that every time someone decides to leave the car behind for regular trips, we take one step forward?

In order to participate constructively in the debate on transport in the city, and to have done with the unacceptable proposal to make European officials pay their own parking expenses, R&D has joined the working group on transport in Brussels.

Following Mr Vande Lanotte’s announcement, R&D proposes that the Commission should immediately enter into negotiations with the Belgian government with a view to extending free transport between work and home to all colleagues in Institutions.

The Belgian government has introduced free transport between work and home into the private sector for obvious reasons relating to decongestion and better management of natural resources. Over 500 enterprises have already concluded an agreement with Belgian National Railways (Société Nationale des Chemins de fer Belges/Nationale Maatschappij der Belgische Spoorwegen, SNCB/NMBS) whereby their employees travel by rail free of charge. This agreement came into effect nine months after free travel was introduced for federal civil servants and employees of public enterprises.

R&D takes the view that this policy is much more intelligent and voluntarist than the one that involves making Commission staff pay for car parking charges themselves and fails to look for a long-term solution. It is an inept policy that R&D and the Local Staff Committee immediately and unanimously condemned.  

R&D demands that the Commission opens negotiations with the Belgian government, the SNCB/NMBS and the Brussels Inter-Municipal Transport Company (Société des Transports Intercommunaux de Bruxelles/Maatschappij voor Intercommunaal Vervoer van Brussel, STIB/MIVB) with a view to obtaining free transport between work and home for all colleagues concerned. R&D hopes that all staff representatives will be involved in these negotiations.

R&D proposes that the Commission should place a sufficient number of Commission bicycles in all Brussels stations to enable colleagues to reach their workplaces quickly and move around the city.
R&D invites the Local Staff Committee to monitor the situation closely.

The Executive Committee
Pour adhérer à R&D /To join R&D Bruxelles : envoyer ce talon/send this stub à H.FERREIRA RAMOS VLAHOPOULOS, J-79 09/232, tél. 55676

NOM/NAME                                                                   Adresse adm/adm. address
Consultez notre site web/consult our website: http://www.renouveau.org
Le secrétariat politique : F. DURAND/ C. SEBASTIANI (55656/99239)
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